Welcome  to  Camp  Learn-A-Lot

Dear Parents and Guardians,                                                        August 2018
     This year our classroom theme is Camp Learn-A-Lot. As happy, hardworking campers, we will have fun learning ‘s’more about reading, writing, math, science, computer technology, and art, and reading “s’more interesting books. The following information will help make this year a positive learning experience for your child.
 
     Reading ~ We use the district-wide reading program called Wonders which is organized around big ideas such as Friends and Family, Animal Discoveries, Live and Learn, Our Life/Our World, Let’s Make A Difference, and How on Earth. The program focuses on phonics/word work, vocabulary, fluency, critical thinking, writing, and listening comprehension skills, as well as reading comprehension strategies and skills.  These skills help teach your child what good readers do to understand text, and how reading and writing are connected. Students will practice these skills within small guided reading groups and whole class instruction.  Students will read a variety of high interest literacy and informational text, and complete activities in Reading/Writing Workshop (Centers). This is the time each day students practice reading/writing skills in small group instruction and/or by completing independent activities.  
 Each month I will send home Scholastic Book Order Forms through which you may purchase quality books for a low price. Although this is just voluntary, it is a good way to build your child’s library over time. Just return the order form and money to me before the specified date on the back of the order form. The books usually arrive within 2 weeks. 
 You can help your child by reading with him/her 20 minutes each day and discussing the characters, setting, problem, and solution, or practice retelling the story (narrative text), or discuss what your child learned (expository text). When your child comes to an unknown word, encourage him/her to sound out the beginning, middle, and ending letters. If your child cannot do this quickly, go ahead and tell him/her the word to ensure understanding of the story. Remember when your child is choosing a book to read, five or more unknown words per page suggests the book is too difficult. Children increase their reading speed and sight words by reading “just right” books, and by reading them repeatedly.  When reading to your child, one famous researcher also suggests reading 4/5 levels above his/her reading level. This builds his/her knowledge of grammar and vocabulary. When your child reaches those higher reading levels, he/she will be familiar with vocabulary that is more complicated. 
    
     Writing ~ Students will have the opportunity to write every day. This includes writing in daily journals on any subject they choose and writing about/responding to text in Wonders Reading/Writing Workshop.  Students will focus on writing Narrative, Opinion, and Informative pieces of writing and work through the Writing Process of prewriting, drafting, revising, editing, and publishing. You can help your child by reading his/her writing papers when they come home and encouraging your child to write in a home journal.
 
     Spelling /Word Study ~ Every week your child will bring home a spelling list with his/her Homework sheet. We will practice our words each day during Spelling through a variety of activities and take the test every Friday.  His/her weekly spelling test grades and how he/she transfers spelling skills into writing assignments will determine your child’s spelling grade. Since the district has removed Spelling off the report card, your child’s Spelling grade will be included in their Writing grade. You can help your child study his/her words and complete spelling activities at home.
 
     Math ~ We use the district-wide math program called Go Math from Houghton Mifflin Harcourt. Students will play a variety of math games, complete math activities, and work in math books. Since children learn best by touching objects and discussing their thinking with peers and teachers, students will work with different manipulatives, draw pictures of math concepts, and share them with classmates. These math concepts include number sense and place value, addition and subtraction strategies, measurement and data which includes money and time concepts, standard measurement, and graphing concepts, geometry, and fractions. You can help your child with homework assignments when necessary, and discuss completed math papers that come home.
 
     Homework ~ Your child will bring home a weekly Homework packet each Monday.  This packet will include Reading and Spelling homework boxes, a Camp Learn A Lot Newsletter of the weeks’ activities, a summary sheet of weekly Reading Concepts, spelling word activities, and reading pages. Please take the time to read the Homework packet, correct your child’s homework and initial the Homework boxes each night when your child completes the assignments. Then RETURN THE HOMEWORK PACKET TO SCHOOL EVERY FRIDAY.  Math homework is sent home each night for your child to practice concepts he/she learned that day in Math class.  Since homework is one important way to practice the skills taught in school, it is important that your child should read 20 minutes and complete his/her Homework assignments throughout the week. You can help your child by establishing a certain Homework time each night, and providing a comfortable, well-lit, quiet place in which to work.   
 
     Discipline/ Classroom Policies and Procedures ~ I am a firm believer in the ability of children to make good choices when given multiple opportunities to practice and be successful with their choices. In our classroom, Camp Learn-A-Lot, children are verbally recognized for good behavior and choices. Positive reinforcements may include points earned on desk tickets and choosing from our treasure boxes, positive notes, bookmarks, stickers, and lunch with the teacher. My focus with discipline is on reinforcing the positive behavior rather than emphasizing the negative misbehavior. I also believe an ounce of prevention is worth a pound of cure; therefore, steps will be taken to prevent misbehavior. However, despite my very best efforts at prevention, sometimes students will break the rules. When this happens, the following procedures and consequences apply which align with our Camp Learn-A-Lot theme. 

Camp Behavior Chart

 *Happy Camper (Doing Great): Every student/camper begins their day here,     prepared to learn. Students/Campers who have made great choices throughout the day will stay here. Students/Campers who have made bad choices may work their way back to this card (and higher) with a change in behavior, and by making positive choices. 
* Top of the Chart/ Role Model (Being your best self) Student/Camper clips up to this when they consistently make good choices and follow class/school rules.
*”S”more Great Effort (Warning): Student/Camper receives a warning and is given a friendly reminder of the rules by the teacher/counselor.

*Don’t Get Lost! Make Better Choices (Stop and Think): Student/Camper is removed from activity/students within the classroom, and later meets with the teacher/counselor to discuss making better choices.

*Something Stinks! (Stop and Go): Student/Camper is removed from classroom and placed into the classroom of a cooperating teacher for a 5-minute break, and later meets with teacher/counselor to discuss making better choices.
*Parent Contact if student/camper behavior becomes a consistent problem. 
     Birthdays ~ Birthdays are special days to celebrate! You may send a treat to school on your child’s birthday. Remember school policy states that treats must be purchased at the store and not homemade.
 
     Specials Schedule ~ Computer Lab, Library, Music, and Physical Education will be various times during each week.
 
     Parent Volunteers ~ I welcome the help of anyone who has the time and interest to work in or out of our classroom. Let me know if you are interested. Research studies show that parental involvement in children’s schooling has an important influence on children’s attitude and academic achievement. 
 
     SEP Conferences ~ Fall Parent/Teacher Conferences will be Monday, September 24 and Tuesday, September 25, and Spring Conferences will be Tuesday, February 12, and Wednesday, February 13. You can sign up each time on the Online Scheduler Link on our class website. 
      Camp Learn A Lot Website ~ Our class website can be found at http://kmoore11.weebly.com or on Beehive’s Home Page. You will find various student and parent links, as well as our weekly Camp Learn A Lot Newsletter.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
     If you have any questions or concerns throughout the school year, please contact me at 646-4768, and I will return your call as soon as possible.
Please sign and return this page of the Classroom Policies and Procedures

I, ______________________________, have read and understood the Classroom Policies and Procedures. I understand the discipline policies and procedures, and consequences as they pertain to my child. I have explained these policies and procedures to my child, and I agree to support my child’s classroom teacher in upholding these policies and procedures. I understand that I may work with the teacher to alter these policies and procedures to fit the specific needs of my child if needed. I further understand that my child is assigned a minimum of 30 minutes of homework daily: 20 minutes of reading and 10 minutes of math/spelling practice. I agree to support and assist my child in the completion of this homework and ensure that it is returned to school in a timely manner. I consent to being contacted by the teacher for incidents in which my child or I do not comply with the agreements outlined in the Classroom Policies and Procedures document. 

_______________________________


____________________

                       Parent Signature                                                                       Date
Please circle your preferred method of school-to-home communication. I will try to use this method of communication to communicate with you regarding school happenings.

1.
Email  ____________________________

2.
Note Home

3.
Telephone  _____________________________ cell/home phone 
Beehive Elementary School Wide Expectations
1. Be Safe

2. Be On Task

3. Be Respectful
Camp Learn A Lot Classroom Rules
1. Follow directions quickly.

2. Treat others the way you want to be treated.

3. Make smart choices.

4. Raise your hand for permission to leave your seat.
